SSRIC Winter 2013 Newsletter


[image: image1.jpg]



Winter, 2014
Newsletter

Student Research Conference

The CSU Social Science Research and Instructional Council (SSRIC) will hold its annual Student Research Conference at Cal State Fullerton on Thursday, May 8. The event has been held each year since 1976.

Thanks to a generous donation from Dr. Gene Geisler, Professor Emeritus of Political Science at San Francisco State and a key SSRIC founder, a special one-time-only feature of this year’s Conference will be the Faculty Memorial Awards. The best paper presented in each of three categories: undergraduate, graduate, and quantitative, will receive awards of $5,000 each. Other papers presented will receive awards of up to $100 each.

See http://www.ssric.org/participate/src for more information.
Field Faculty Fellowship Program
The Field Faculty Fellowship program offers CSU faculty the opportunity to place twelve questions on a Field Poll.  The faculty member will take part in a research project on a topic approved by the Institute's management and will participate with staff in the development of the survey questionnaire. All field work will be provided by the Institute. The faculty member may also use the data for publications of his or her own. Proposals are due on April 15, 2014. See http://www.ssric.org/participate/field_institute for more information. 

Workshops

The SSRIC offers five workshops:

· Introduction to the social science data bases

· SPSS – introduction

· SPSS – intermediate 

· Survey Documentation and Analysis (SDA) – an online statistical package created at UC Berkeley

· Data in the classroom – using the data for teaching

We will come to your campus and present a three-hour workshop. There are no costs to you. We do ask that, if possible, you arrange for a lunch for the participants and the presenters so they will have a chance to talk more informally. Please contact Ed Nelson (ednelson@csufresno.edu) if you would like to schedule one of our workshops. See http://www.ssric.org/participate/workshops for more information. 
Teaching Resources

Instructional materials, including short exercises and longer modules with introductions to many methodological and statistical topics, are available on our website (see http://www.ssric.org in the “Teaching Resources” section) and can be downloaded by faculty and staff for their use. 

In addition, SPSS for Windows: A Basic Tutorial Version 19 is available on our website (http://www.ssric.org/trd/spss19 ). The tutorial for version 22 will be available sometime in the spring.  
There is also an integrated set of teaching resources for research methods in political science available on our website (http://www.csupomona.edu/%7Ejlkorey/POWERMUTT/index.html). 
Lori Weber (CSU Chico) developed an instructional module based on Robert Putnam’s book, Bowling Alone. Her module focuses on social capital and civic engagement and provides students with the opportunity to develop skills in quantitative reasoning and data analysis (using SDA – an online statistical package) and is on the ICPSR’s website (http://www.icpsr.umich.edu/icpsrweb/instructors/icsc/index.jsp). 

Ed Nelson has added materials for teaching critical thinking which are available at http://ssric.org/node/377. 
If you would like to submit instructional materials to be placed on our website, please contact John Korey, Cal Poly Pomona (jlkorey@csupomona.edu).
Teaching with Data

To take a look at this website, go to http://TeachingWithData.org. This is an initiative of the ICPSR. The goals are to improve students’ quantitative reasoning and to give students first-hand experience with analyzing and interpreting data. You’ll find exercises that you can use in your class and data that you can use to create your own teaching exercises. It’s searchable and has lots of useful teaching resources.

Social Science Data Bases

All faculty, staff, and students at campuses that subscribe to the social science databases have free access to these data bases. The SSRIC provides assistance to all CSU faculty, staff, and students in accessing the information in these data bases. (See http://www.ssric.org/ under “Data” for more information.) 

· The Inter-University Consortium for Political and Social Research at the University of Michigan is the national social science data archive in the United States. It is a consortium of member institutions, which include virtually every major university and college in the United States and Canada and many universities throughout the world. The ICPSR data holdings serve a broad spectrum of disciplines including political science, sociology, history, economics, geography, demography, gerontology, public health, criminal justice, education, international relations, business, and education. More information about the ICPSR is available on its web site at http://www.icpsr.org.  
· The Field Institute in San Francisco conducts the Field Poll, which is one of the major state polls in California. Membership in the Field Institute provides access to all current Field Polls and to the archive of past Field Polls which date back to the 1950’s and provides the opportunity for CSU faculty to include their research questions in the Field Poll. The combination of the Field archival holdings and the current Field Polls provides historical data and current information on important social and policy issues in California that are not available through the ICSPR. More information is available on the Field web site at http://www.field.com. 

· The Roper Center for Public Opinion Research at the University of Connecticut is one of the leading archives of public opinion data and includes a large collection of international data. It is a vital supplement to ICPSR data, which does not include many state-based public opinion surveys. More information is available on the Roper web site at http://www.ropercenter.uconn.edu. 
· We have prepared online introductions to the ICPSR, Roper and Field databases. These PowerPoints and short YouTube videos will show you how to access the databases and the many resources that are available through them. To access these PowerPoints and YouTube videos, go to http://ssric.org/participate/workshops and click on the name of the database under Online Workshop materials.  
Subscribing to the SSRIC Email List

The SSRIC sends out periodic emails about our Student Research Conference, workshops, the Field Faculty Fellowship program and other teaching and research opportunities. If you would like to subscribe to our email list, please go to http://www.ssric.org/mailer/subscribe. 

Contacts
	SSRIC chair for 2013-14:
	John Korey
Professor Emeritus, Political Science

Cal Poly Pomona
jlkorey@csupomona.edu 
714-319-0422


	Newsletter editor:
	Ed Nelson

Professor Emeritus, Sociology

CSU Fresno

ednelson@csufresno.edu
559-978-9391 


What is the SSRIC?


Founded in 1972, the Social Science Research and Instructional Council is the oldest of the affinity groups in the CSU. The Council is dedicated to assisting social science students and faculty in their learning, teaching, and research. The goals of the Council are to develop and coordinate programs to extend the quantitative skills of faculty and students. Please visit our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ssric.org" ��http://www.ssric.org�.
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